
Update from Highways for Humberstone and Hamilton Ward Community Meeting on 
30/11/16

Items addressed from 3/8/16 Action Log: 

Item 35 – Bullet Point 4: Additional parking bays close to Netherhall Road shops is on the 
parking priority list.

Item 35 - Bullet Point 10: In the process of adopting all the internal roads in Hamilton and 
working with the developers in this regard. The remedial works are in progress. Intend to 
adopt most of them by the end of 2016. Any spill over will be adopted by March 2017.

Item 35 – Bullet Point 11: Footpath maintenance issue gone to Highway Management.

Item 35 – Bullet Point 12: Under the current bus shelter contract, there is a fixed number of 
bus shelters which can be moved about if circumstances change.  Earlier in the year two bus 
shelters were moved on to Maidenwell Avenue near Kestrel Fields school and slightly down 
the road.  These were moved from Charles Street as a result of the new bus station.

The current Bus Shelter Contract is due to run out in March 2018 and a team is working on 
the procurement of this now.  As part of the new contract, included is the request for extra 
bus shelters, which includes the request from the Hamilton Residents Association for extra 
shelters in the area.

Item 36 – Bullet Point 2: The City Mayor has approved implementation of the Keyham Lane 
20mph Zone. It will be implemented next year following completion of the widening of 
Keyham Lane.

Item 36 - Bullet Point 7: Engineer has been on site to look into this. This was the first time it 
had been brought to the team’s attention. This has now been reported to Severn Trent 
Water as a possible leak from a water main. Members of the public can also report possible 
water leaks directly to Severn Trent on 0800 783 4444 or on line at www.stwater.co.uk/my-
supplies/report-a-problem/

Item 36 – Bullet Point 8: The repainting of the Zebra Crossing outside Hope Hamilton school 
has been completed. 


